Minutes of the AGM of the  Leamington and District Chess League held on Monday 20th May 2013 at Leamington Home Guard Club.
There were 25 members in attendance.

1. There were apologies for absence from Tim Lawson and Alan Eley from Daventry and Gordon Christie.

2. The minutes of the 2012 AGM were accepted and there were no actions arising from them.
3. Reports
The chairman (Peter Leggett) commented that few people appeared to have read the guidelines; and it appeared that once a player had less than 5 minutes left then it wasn't uncommon for the other player also to stop notating (which was clearly wrong). The meeting also discussed the method that should be used for completing the score sheets once the time control has been reached.

We are tied to the Membership Agreement until 2014 and it had caused a lot of work for Tim and Guy. Due to the August 2013 deadline for joining the ECF we don’t know the final game fee charge but Peter  expected it to be very low.

The treasurer (Guy Greenland) updated the meeting with respect to the administration account in which we have nearly £1000 in reserve but there will be a web hosting charge in next season’s accounts.
The rapidplay was held in the Town Hall, Leamington. Leamington players won  prizes and  as it was a FIDE rated event some grandmasters took part. He thanked everyone who helped and the controllers (Bruce and Alex Holowzcak).There was a slight loss on the event with numbers down (possibly due to confusion about the new ECF membership scheme as it was probably the first such one in early September) together with some charges detailed in the accounts. Richard Reynolds queried the ‘sponsorship’ of £80.80. It was Guy and Bruce sponsoring Alex’s accommodation.

This year the event will be on Sunday September 15th at the Trident College where the Warwickshire Championships were held.
As Guy was leaving the area Peter proposed a vote of thanks to him which was passed with acclamation.
Jamboree – Bruce said that the results from 2012 are on the website. We could do with a few more entries. For the forthcoming season Bruce will liaise with Ben Graff and Steve Rumsby regarding a date (probably either Monday September 2nd or Tuesday 3rd at Leamington)
In Tim’s absence Abbie Stevens reported that Tim had no issues.

Competitions – There were congratulations to Jason Madden for running a successful tournament as overall numbers were up from 12 to 43. There was a  competition for U-90 alongside Open, U-150 and U-120. Players unable to drive were given a home tie in the first round and the overall winners were given individual trophies. The  competitions were started earlier in the season  than previously to avoid difficulties at the end of the season.  The individual winners were Colin Searle (Open); Tom Darling (U-150); Stuart Calderbank (U-120) and Michael Woodford (U-90).

At the AGM Jason  distributed  paper copies of the complete set of results.

Fixtures Secretary – Steve reported that the divisional winners were:  
Olton A; Banbury B; Shirley C; and Olton C. There were  a large number of match and game defaults. KO Cup winners were Olton (Open); Banbury (U700) and Stratford II (U120). It was noted that more competitions across the country were beginning to use the Oxford League website facility for recording results and Steve added that captains should confirm results. Tim can now extract data from the website.
Mark Page raised the issue of Olton A playing Olton B in the last match of the season with the title at stake. Steve replied that it hadn’t been a problem in previous seasons but he will try to address it in the forthcoming season.

Richard/Robert Reynolds – the Lightning had 24 players at Solihull and was won by Phil Holt with 8.5 out of 9. A report is on the website. Ian Brodie won the minor prize. Mark commented that it is not a lightning but rather a blitz.

4. The individual and team winners trophies were awarded. In addition Colin Searle won the best game prize and Chris Ross won the Stanley Gibbons trophy for highest percentage score.
5. Constitution and Match play rules.
The meeting devoted a lot of time to debating the proposed rule changes which covered a number of topics that  were cosmetic in nature, or to do with the move to a more electronic age (e.g email and website) as well as the effects of ECF membership. The  most substantive proposal concerned  changes around   eligibility of players  where there are two or more teams from a club in a division.

With regard to ineligible players Bruce thought the ineligible player should be punished but Mark thought that it was too heavy (to include an additional one point penalty) for teams of 3 players only. There were a number of voices speaking in favour and against the additional one point penalty.
An amendment to exclude the additional one point penalty failed by 15 against 18.  The accepted proposal now read “.... the Fixtures Secretary shall count any win or draw by an ineligible player as a loss and apply a penalty of 1 game-point to the offending team."
There was considerable discussion about proposed changes to rule 21 (two or more teams from the same club in a division).
At the start of the debate many members were in favour of the status quo but John Green of Solihull spoke passionately about the need for the rule changes and the impact it was having in his club and Mike also spoke in favour. Some members thought that the proposed rule changes were open to abuse. Eventually the meeting voted in favour of the proposal to change Clause 21 by 19 to 15. Now it was case of whether bottom board should be free from any restriction. There was a vote of 22 to 12 against this amendment so the proposed rule change now allowed  players to play a maximum of twice for a team in the same division. Thereafter, the 3rd occurrence ties them to that team.
There was also some debate regarding FIDE rules and the interaction between the league rules and FIDE rules when an arbiter is not present.

Peter undertook to revisit the wording in the affected clauses.

[ Subsequent to the meeting the Chairman issued the revised set of rules reflecting the proposals that were passed at  the AGM.  There was no conflict between the rules passed at the AGM and the FIDE Laws of Chess.]
6. 2013-14 League Formation
Steve produced examples of how a 4 or 5 division set up might look. Given the lower numbers of teams in divisions in which there was a 5 division setup it was suggested that we operate 3 cycles but Olton members thought there was little chance of organising the fixtures in that situation. The meeting voted almost unanimously to stay with 4 divisions for next season.
Steve wanted KO  cup  details (number of teams and captains) by end of June.

7. League fees – to stay at £3  per board.
8. Election of Officers
All the current officers were re-elected:-

Chairman – Peter Leggett

Secretary – Mike Johnson

Treasurer – vacancy

ECF representative – Gordon Christie

Grader – Tim Lawson

Congress Director – Guy Greenland

Competitions Secretary – Jason Madden

Lightning – Richard Reynolds

Fixtures Secretary and Webmaster – Steve Rumsby

Trophies Officer – Jason Madden
9. Other Business

I. Warwickshire Chess Association Trust Fund
Mike asked that the league looked for a new WCA trustee to replace Bernard Rogers who was thinking of leaving the post. Not a great amount of time is needed nor any specific financial knowledge. Steve has added the requirement to the website.
2. Steve mentioned that Carl Portman has set up a simultaneous display to be given on July 14th by Danny King (Grand Master) at Banbury.

3. Colin Searle said that he had written a history of the league many years ago. The history is widely available but it now needs bringing up-to-date. Colin is prepared to make a start but he needs a representative from each club to help with the task. It is now the 160th anniversary of the start of the Stratford Chess club.
4. Daventry have move to new premises  – The Conservative Club, High Street, Daventry

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.38pm.

